
NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the Library of The Beauchamp Community at 7.30pm, Monday 18th November 2013.
Present:
Mrs H Jeavons (chair)


Mr T Yapp






Mr T Roome



Mr J Jenkins






Mr D Reynolds



Mr S Patterson
1.
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies from Mrs Craze and Tom Wells.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
There were no changes to the Register of Interests or Gifts and Hospitality. 
3.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 2nd September 2013 were accepted as a correct record of the proceedings and signed by the chairman.
4.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORTS OF REPRESENTATIVES OF OTHER BODIES
Malvern Hills Conservators – Mr Yapp noted that the inquest into two deaths at Gullet Quarry during the summer had taken place and verdicts given of accidental death.
5.
TO RECEIVE UPDATES ON MATTERS ARISING IN PREVIOUS MINUTES


The chairman asked to deal with item ‘a’ last.
b) Proposed purchase of vehicle activated speed sign.

The chairman had been informed by Cllr Wells that a second-hand VAS was available through the county council, which he would be prepared to fund from his budget for use in Newland, Guarlford and Madresfield. It should be ready for use in early December. All were in favour of accepting this offer. 
The availability of suitable poles on which to position the VAS was discussed. The chairman noted that Mr Brienza, the highways liaison engineer, would make the necessary arrangements once the parish council have specified suitable locations. She agreed to contact him and request that he come out to the parish to look at possible locations. It was noted that a suitably located pole on Stocks Lane is currently too short but could be extended by highways.
The chairman also reported that in January, the District Police Commissioner would be announcing a scheme whereby speed guns will be available for use by parishes. They will record speed and number plate details and drivers found speeding will be prosecuted. The legality of such prosecutions was discussed, but it was agreed that the speed guns would provide an effective deterrent. 
The possibility of purchasing white gates to position on the verge at either entrance to the village was discussed briefly. The matter to be returned to at the next meeting.

c) Potholes on the Old Worcester Road
It was noted that some of the potholes have been repaired, though others remain and are getting worse. The clerk was asked to report two large potholes at the entrance to The Swan car park – it was noted that a pedestrian had fallen and been injured due to one of them. The clerk was also asked to report loose stones that have been carried from The Swan car park onto the highway.
d) Seating area outside Greggs

Mr Clements, the planning enforcement officer, had informed the clerk that with the addition of the outside seating area the premises is now considered to have changed to a mixed use, from A1 to A1/A3. Mr Clements has informed Greggs and is awaiting their response. He also advised that he would monitor the display of cars for sale on the site and expected the new civil parking enforcement system in Malvern to make it easier to address the problem of cars contravening parking restrictions.
It was noted that the cars for sale are on the grass verge rather than the car park. The clerk to advise Mr Clements accordingly.

a) SWDP AND PROPOSED URBAN EXTENSION – LAND TO N.E. OF WORCESTER RD.
The chairman reported that the SWDP had had its first examination in public. The Inspector had taken the view that the 24,000 homes proposed was too few and the Districts have been asked to increase their numbers to something closer to the 36,000 called for by the developers. She noted that she had met with David Hughes, who thought that any increase would not apply to the proposed Newland development as it is a self-contained plan.

She noted that she had responded to the consultation on the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) on behalf of the parish council, indicating that Newland parish council would not approve of developers being allowed to pay for infrastructure by instalment. The view was taken that it was unlikely that infrastructure not provided up front would be provided later.

The chairman reported that she had been to several training sessions on localism and neighbourhood planning. She suggested that if parishes grouped together to produce a plan it need not be too costly, and could prove very beneficial as when CIL is introduced in 2014/15, parishes with a plan will receive 25% CIL whilst those without will receive 15%.
The chairman outlined the process for producing a plan and Mr Yapp noted that once it had been approved by MHDC, grant funding and assistance from the planning department would be available.

All were in favour of producing a plan. The Chairman agreed to approach Madresfield and Guarlford parish councils to ascertain their interest in working together, and to consult a colleague in a parish that is further along the development process to get further information.
6.
BUDGET AND PRECEPT 2014/15

The clerk had circulated budget monitoring and precept information. Since CALC had advised waiting to confirm the precept until the District Council finalise the grant allocation for 2014/15, it was decided that the information be noted and the matter dealt with at the January meeting.

7.
TO CONSIDER REPAIR OR REPLACEMENT OF NOTICEBOARD – STOCKS LANE

Mr Yapp reported that the noticeboard on Stocks Lane had come down in the wind and that the post was rotten.  Possible replacement boards were considered, it being noted that a wooden board would cost around £1000 fitted and an aluminium board around £600. It was decided that Mr Patterson should inspect the broken board, and with Mr Yapp decide if replacement or repair would be a better option. The matter to be re-visited at the next meeting.
8.
TO CONSIDER SPONSERING A DISPLAY AT THE BEAUCHAMP COMMUNITY FLOWER FESTIVAL 2014
The Beauchamp Community is planning a flower festival for 2014 and has asked the parish council to consider sponsoring one of the displays, up to a value of £100. The chairman proposed the council sponsor a display, Mr Patterson seconded and all agreed.
9.
FINANCE

a) Accounts passed for payment


BGS 

Lengthsman – August




£108.00


BGS

Lengthsman – October




£177.00


J Barker

Clerk – October





£189.68

10.
COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The poor broadband speed in the parish was discussed and the clerk was asked to contact BT and enquire whether Newland would be getting superfast broadband.


A new parish footpaths warden is due to take over the role from Mr Jenkins within the next week.

It was noted that a major firework display had been held in the garden of The Swan. The road had been coned off to avoid the on-street parking problems of the previous year and wardens were asking people to park in Morrisons car park.  Many people, however, moved the cones and parked there anyway. The bonfire was very large and as a result of high winds a tree on the site caught fire. Concerns were raised over safety, though it was noted that a fire tender and St Johns ambulance had been in attendance.  Mr Patterson noted that lessons had been learned regarding the size of the fire and that next year it would be smaller.
11.
 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Monday 20th January 2014 at 7.30pm in the Library of The Beauchamp Community. 

Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)
Date
...............................................

  
PAGE  
83

